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Provisional: not t o  be quoted without reference t o  the author 

R. V. ERNEST HOLT 

Report f o r  Cruise 1 a/1967 

Staf f :  P. G.  W. Jones Duration: 6-27 January 
R. R. Dickson 
A. R. Folkard 
S. Re Jones 
J. W. Read 
A. J. Jones 

A i m s  - 
1 6  To make a hydrographic survey o f  the area surrounding Rockall Bank and 

the channel between the bank and the continental  she l f .  G.E.K. - 
electrodes t o  be towed between s ta t ions .  

2. To co l l ec t  whole hake f i s h  f o r  the Woods Hole Laboratory. 

3. To co l l ec t  hake blood samples f o r  Dr. Jamieson. 
_- 

Narrative d 

ERNEST HOLT sa i l ed  from Grimsby a t  1330 h r s  on the 6th. Mter spending 
one hour on compass adjustments i n  the Humber, the ship proceeded northwards 
and passed through the  Pentland F i r t h  a t  2200 hrs on the 7th. 
hydrographic s t a t i o n  was reached north of  Lewis  a t  1240 hrs  on the 8th. The 
last s t a t ion  on the  first sect ion w a s  reached a t  2040 h r s  on the 9 th  o f f  the 
north west of Rockall Bank. 
not worked u n t i l  0835 h r s  the following day when the weather had moderated, 
Stat ions were then worked towards Rockall Banlc i n  borderline working 
conditions but  only making shallow b o t t l e  casts. 
when the weather deter iorated fu r the r  and the ship l a i d  overnight. 
sect ion was commenced again at 0830 h r s  on the 11th. 
work w a s  again stopped due t o  force 8 winds when the  sh ip  was eas t  of the  
Rockall Bank. 
work res ta r ted .  Force 7 t o  8 winds stopped work a t  2000 h r s  on the  14th when 
the ship w a s  on the  north western pa r t  of the  Rockall-Malin Head secticgi. By 
the morning of the following day there  was no improvement i n  the  weather and 
the  forecast  was unfavourable. It  was therefore decided t o  go t o  Londonderry 
t o  refuel and take water, e t c .  The ship was i n  Londonderry from 0800 b s  on 
the 16th t o  0900 hrs  on the 17th. 

The first 

The wind w a s  force 7 t o  8 and the s t a t i o n  was 

Work was stopped a t  1745 hrs  
The 

By 1830 hrs on the 12th 

By 0845 hrs on the following day the wind had moderated'and 

Work on the Rockall-Malin Head sect ion s t a r t e d  at the southeast end a t  
1845 hrs on the 17th. Force 8 winds stopped work a t  2230 hrs and the ship 
l a i d  and dodged u n t i l  0830 h r s  the following day. 
then completed and renewed force 8 winds again hal ted work. 
and l a i d  u n t i l  2320 hrs on the  19th when work was resumed. 
completed at 1300 h r s  on the 20th. 

"wo more s t a t ions  were 
The sh ip  dodged 

The sect ion was 

There had now been so much delay caused by bad weather t ha t  i t  w a s  
impossible t o  complete the  remainder of  the  hydrographic survey t o  the south 
of Rockall Bank as or ig ina l ly  proposed. 
south of the  Bank, passing south-eastwards across the deep channel, onto the 
continental  shelf. 
the sh ip ' s  a r r i v a l  a t  the first s t a t i o n  until 0930 h r s  on the 21st. Squally 
winds of up t o  force 9 stopped work a t  1630 hrs  the same day. 
morning of the  following day, the weather had improved and a s t a t i o n  w a s  
worked at 0730 hrs .  
winds of up t o  force 11. It was decided t o  s top work and t o  attempt t o  make 
s h e l t e r  i n  Donegal Bay. 
reaching the Bay when winds had increased to  force 10. 

A sec t ion  was therefore  planned from 

Adverse weather during the night  of the  20th121 st delayed 

By ea r ly  

The approach of  a severe storm was then forecas t  with 

However, by 1640 hrs  the ship had t o  dodge before 
By the  morning of the 



x , .  

23rd i t  was apparent t h a t  with the  l imited time remaining, very l i t t l e  
hydrographic work mould be possible,  even with favourable weather conditions, - _ _ _ _ _  
It was therefore decided t o  attempt someohake gishing. 
eastwards t o  a posi t ion approximately 54 N 11 30'W where trawling commenced 
at 0815 h r s  on the  24th. A t o t a l  of 3 hauls were made tha t  day and 9 hake 

The ship dodged south- 

were c&.ght. These f i s h  were deep frozen f o r  the Woods Hole Laboratory. 
w a s  then intended t o  steam approximately 120 miles southwards overnight and t o  
continue f i sh ing  the  following day with the  hope o f  obtaining hake blood 
samples. 
ship was forced t o  dodge. 
1600 hrs on the  25th. By now there  w a s  no t i m e  f o r  
sh ip  therefore set  course f o r  Plymouth and docked at 0330 hrs on the 27th. 

It 

However, by 2330 hrs t h a t  night  winds had r i s e n  t o  force 9 and the 
There w a s  l i t t l e  improvement, i n  t he  weather until 

fu r the r  f i sh ing . -  The 

P. G. W. Jones 

1 s t  February, 1967 

Seen i n  Draft: E.A.B. 
G.W.A. 
H.A.C. 
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